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The Institute of Quarrying Australia (IQA) announces its program for the certification of quarry managers and supervisors.

The Institute of Quarrying is the professional body representing individuals in the construction materials and related industries in Australia, providing education, information, policy and advocacy.

IQA TO ESTABLISH QUARRY MANAGEMENT

CERTIFICATION SYSTEM (QMCS)

The Institute of Quarrying Australia (IQA) has announced its intention to establish a national certification scheme for Quarry Managers and Supervisors.  In commenting on the decision, IQA President Mike Canny said "the QMCS will establish a common professional standard for persons in charge of quarries and small open cut mines. The IQA is confident that by the end of 2005 the Institute’s standard will be adopted throughout all sections of the quarrying industry.”

Mike Canny said that the IQA’s proposal was a response to the increasing need for employers to be certain that the people they engage are competent.  “In the past this task has tended to be seen as the responsibility of the various state mines inspectorates, many of whom conducted examinations and issued quarry managers ‘tickets’. However, there is now shift in responsibility to quarry operators and hence the proactive move by the IQA to address this trend. Whilst there have been a variety of approaches, it is clearly desirable that we have a nationally recognised and transferable standard,” added Mr Canny.

Under the proposed system, quarry managers and supervisors will be required to meet minimum educational and experience requirements, as well as demonstrating the on-going maintenance of these standards through professional development through the IQA or other suitable providers. Managers who meet the IQA’s certification standard will be entitled to use the post-nominal CPQM- Certified Practicing Quarry Manager, after their name.  

The proposed certification requirements are being developed in consultation with the state regulatory authorities and with input from the education sector, small to medium quarries and the major quarrying companies. Whilst consultation has already been undertaken the IQA is planning an additional industry workshop to be held 26 October 2004 in Melbourne at which industry feedback will be sought from a wide-range of stakeholders. The IQA’s National Executive Officer, Gregory Bondar, recently addressed the Victorian Quarry Managers Advisory Panel at which the QMCS was outlined to sections of industry and the Victorian regulator. 

“The IQA’s intention is to have the QMCS in place and operating by the middle of 2005” said Mike Canny 
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